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Regional Memorandum
No.560 s.2023

4Ps ASSESSMENT OF THE SUPPLY SIDE IN EDUCATION

To Schools Division Superintendents

1. In reference to the letter received from the Department of Social Welfare and
Development dated September 1, 20231, this Office, through the Education
Support Services Division, requests to fill out the assessment of supply-side
in elementary, junior high, and senior high school facilities in the region.

2. This aims to ensure that supply of the educational facilities, teachers, and
educational materials is available in provinces, cities, municipalities, and
barangays with 4Ps household beneficiaries, as mandated to provide basic
education that is equitably accessible to all.

3. The assessment results will be shared with the 4Ps National Technical
Working Group for discussion and policy recommendation of the National
Advisory Council. The following links will be used: Elementary Assessment:
https://tinyurl.com/2tvi76ev, Junior High: https://tinvurl.com/4e3ysksf,
and Senior High: https://tinyvurl.com/ve7ady88.

4. For further details, contact the Institutional Partnership Development Unit,
Ms. Nherrie Joy C. Rollo via email at njcrollo@dswd.gov.ph and Education
Support Services Division via email at essd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph.

5. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOBARTE, CESO II
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! Request assistance in the Assessment of supply-side in elementary, junior high school, and senior
high school facilities in the region re: Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program

Address: Gate 2, Karangalan Village, Cainta, Rizal
Telephone No.: 02-8682-2114
Email Address: region4a@deped.gov.ph
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01 September 2023
ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOBARTE, CESO ||

Regional Director
Department of Education v-A

Dear Atty. Escobarte:

With this, may we respectfully request assistance in the assessment of Supply-side in elementary,
junior high, and senior high school facilities in the region. Assessment results will be shared with

School Levels Links to the Google Sheets

Elementary nitps./Ainyuri. com 2tvi76ey

Junior High hitps /Minyuri com/4e3ysks 39
Senior High https /Mtinyurl. comiye7adysa

We hope for your favorable consideration on this matter. The Department has always been gratefyl
for your unwavering support of the implementation of the Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program.

Should there be any questions or clarifications, the Institutional Partnership Development Unit. Ms.

Nherrie Joy C. Rollo may be reached at this email address, icrollo@dswd.gov ph.
Thank you very much.
Very truly yours,
‘\
BARRY R, CHUA, m.D.
Regional/Djrector
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